
REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 

HENDERSON COUNTY 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
 
 
MEETING DATE:  April 3, 2023 
 
SUBJECT:   Offer by Henderson County Board of Public Education of the 
    Option to Acquire Surplus School Real Property 
 
PRESENTER:   Charles Russell Burrell 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  “Resolution Declaring School Property Surplus” 
 
The Board has received a copy of a resolution of the Henderson County Board of Public Education 
declaring that 1.05 acres of property located on their site at 414 Fourth Avenue West in the City of 
Hendersonville is surplus property.  The property is a portion of Henderson County geographical 
information system PIN 9568676778, and is understood to be the field located south of the “Rosa 
Edwards”, the Henderson County Public Schools’ Administrative Offices.  This property is adjacent 
to and bounded on the east by the parking area of the Henderson County Public Library main 
branch. 
 
Pursuant to N.C. Gen. Stat. §115C-518, when real property is found by a board of education to be 
“unnecessary or undesirable for public school purposes”, then such the board of county 
commissioners in such county “shall be afforded the first opportunity to obtain the property. The 
board of education shall offer the property to the board of commissioners at a fair market price or at 
a price negotiated between the two boards. If the board of commissioners does not choose to obtain 
the property as offered, the board of education may dispose of such property according to the 
procedure” provided in the relevant statutes. 
 
According to the Resolution, attached, if your Board determines not to acquire the property it is 
intended to be exchanged with the City of Hendersonville. 
 
BOARD ACTION REQUESTED: 
 
Determination of whether to attempt to acquire the real property. 
 
If the Board is so inclined, the following Motion is suggested: 
 

I move that the Board decline the opportunity to acquire the property 
described in this agenda item. 
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